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Dinner Meeting 

Contact Pam Ross Smith - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.
Special Dietary Requirements

If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Pam so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Hm: 3356 4201

Mob: 0413 188 562

Email: pross4@eq.edu.au  
OR
Email: pross0@yahoo.com.au
COST: Includes your Dinner
Members  $25.00

Guests of members  $20.00


 Diary Dates:
· November Special meeting UN Committee; White Ribbon Day.

· 9th December Pine Rivers Christmas fare

· 19th June Combined Services Dinner
· No meeting in January
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November  

Birthday’s:
We wish you ladies a very Happy  Birthday!
9th Bettina Mayfield
13th Edith Fogg


Bingo 

Thursday Morning
Ongoing support from Zonta members at the weekly Bingo is greatly appreciated and more volunteers are needed to share the load. Please consider helping out. This activity is one of our major fundraisers for the club and its success depends on 
members continued participation.  
NOTE:

Bingo will now start at 10:00am.  Zonta support staff are required to be at the club by 9:00am
Bingo Roster 

Please change with another person on the roster if the day Vicki have put you on does not suit you.  

November

30th   Jan

December

7th       Rosalind

14th   Bettina

21st   Kay 
All members with Xmas fare.
All members available, bring some goodies to eat.  We will discuss what else at the meeting.
NO BINGO FOR:
28th   December &
4TH  JANUARY 2007
11TH Jan 2007 Vicki will need 2 zontians to help on that day.


President’s Message
25/11/06  

 Dear Fellow Zontians.

As usual, there have been some busy Zontians this month. 

 A big thanks must go to Di and Anjali for bringing the club brochure to an end.  I have seen the sample brochure, and you will all be pleasantly surprised  and you will be proud to hand out our brochure to the public.  Di and especially Anjali have put in many hours of vamping and re-vamping the brochure.

Congratulations to Lorraine who also has something to be very proud of.  Through her effort, we have received the small business grant for a lap top computer and a digital camera  from the gaming commission.  Lorraine has also been very busy contacting “Clyde House” and we are going to meet there on Wednesday morning. My local Avon rep, Anna Mead has donated 5 packs of goodies for the girls at “Clyde House”

We also owe a big Thank you to Kay’s daughter Natalie. Natalie and her friends distributed telephone books on behalf of our Zonta club and we are the lucky recipients of $308.20 because of their effort.  

SEWING BEE  Monday 11th  December

Time 9.30 am – 2.00 pm.

Those Zontians that can be at my place on this day, please let me know the week before.  We are hosting the “Elders” from Nalingu Respite centre for morning tea and lunch.  I have told them about the breast pillows, so they are going to help stuff them as they like to do something. I have had an email from Ros Kinder and the RBH is in need of Breast pillows.  I have been working as a volunteer most Mondays at Nalingu and as of last Monday, I am now an official volunteer.  

GLOWIES Pine Rivers Xmas Fare Saturday 9th December. 
This is celebrated in the Park on the Strathpine side of the River opposite St. Paul’s School. Those Zontians who are going to help set up should be there by 2:30 pm.  Other Zontians should arrive by 4.30 – 5.00.  Once the parade is over and the sun starts to go down, it is full on. I think that we need one extra fluoro light, if someone has one. Bring your own chair. We will send out notices, closer to the date.

Our guest speakers in November were very interesting and enlightening.  Although the plight of the West Papua population is in dire straits, I do not know what we as a club can do.

When it comes to the children from Cape York, there is a lot we can do.  There have been concerns expressed on the emotional state of the children when they come to Brisbane, away from their family to boarding school.  This is just the same for any white children going to boarding school. The only difference being is that the white children come from well-to-do families who supply the children with pocket money and all their school needs.

Some people have expressed, why not build schools up there so they can be near their family.  The whole idea, is to get them away from the negative influence of their community and to give these young people a possible chance of going forward in their lives.  By coming to boarding school in Brisbane, at least they will stay in school and not stay home and look after their siblings, which is expected of them at home. It would be less expensive to bring children to Brisbane than to build quality high schools up there. These settlements have fewer inhabitants than any suburb in Brisbane and we do not have a high school in every suburb.

It has been suggested by Dr Lara Wieland that we get to know some of the children and take them on outings.  We as a club might consider this possibility.  If anyone has any concerns about supporting these children, please discuss them with me.

DECEMBER MEETING. 13th. 6.30 for 7.00

This is a fun meeting and our program committee is planning an interesting night for us. Always remember to invite guests when possible. Nibblies on arrival will be the norm in future.  Make sure that you read Yvonne’s report so that you will be prepared for this meeting.

BINGO   

For those members who have a preconceived idea of how dreadful bingo is, all you need to do is come along and see the wonderful comradery of the players and how easy it is to do the bingo roster.  A survey was conducted in England and it was proven that playing bingo was a way of delaying Alzhiemers.  One of our players had her 89th Birthday last Thursday.

Lorraine has made a wonderful suggestion.  Would any member who can help even one Thursday in the year, maybe during school holidays or something, be prepared to do a bingo roster as it takes the load of the dedicated small band of  Zontians who help regularly.

Regards to all,
Vicki Williams 
President


PR & Communications Committee

Our new Zonta brochure is at the printers as I write this report and we anticipate the finished material to be available for members at the December Dinner meeting. The enormous efforts from Anjali to develop the finished artwork, are to be commended. Her creative talents and her many, many hours of work are truly appreciated. She has produced a very professional and stylish brochure for our club.  Thank-you Anjali.

On the media front, November proved to be a productive one, with articles on Breast Cancer Awareness Month, appearing in The Westerner, Village Pump and Dayboro Grapevine newspapers. These stories generated interest from the public who contacted our club either for assistance or offering their help. 

On the publicity trail…
Regards,

Di Westwood


Status of Women Committee

Hi everyone, 
A gentle reminder for our December meeting - Please all come dressed up for Christmas Cheer to celebrate the season (at least Chrissy earrings etc).  Please all bring a wrapped gift up to the value of $10 for our Secret Santa. Bring along your singing voice as we will be singing Christmas Carols and playing Christmas Bingo - $1 per game with prizes to be won!!
Also we will be having a Christmas "Pass the parcel" game with lots of fun. Look forward to seeing you all there.
Christmas Cheer,
Yvonne Nunn

From the Treasurer
Hi everyone,
After Bingo roster yesterday, I once again witnessed Vicki organising an enjoyable morning for over sixty people. Her energy is enviable and her zeal for Zonta is commendable.  Previously, when Des Pickstone was our Bingo Promoter, we would give Des a carton of beer in recognition of his service to the club. I feel we need to recognise the service Vicki gives every week, free of charge, saving the club approximately four thousand dollars ($80 per week for 50 weeks) a year. Consequently, I have proposed (and discussed with and received approval from Simone and Kas) that we present Vicki with a bouquet of flowers at the December dinner meeting as a token of the club's appreciation for her service. I would further propose that we spend $80 or thereabouts on the flowers. Could all members please reply to this email by the 30th since we have no time to vote formally. I am doing this instead of Kas as she is busy preparing to leave for overseas on the second of December.  Have a great time too Kas!
Please do not forget to get back to me on your approval or otherwise.
Regards,

Elizabeth White

Treasurer

Organization, Membership & Classification Committee

Greetings members,

This month's member profile is Lorraine Hunter - our very hard working Minutes (or officially "Recording" Secretary) who is also our very hard working Chair of Finance and Fundraising. As with all members profiled so far, we are very fortunate to have Lorraine as a member and I hope you enjoy reading this little peep into her life.

Meanwhile, the far from hard working me is back from our long bout of being “abroad” – first in wet and chilly New Zealand, followed by wet and chilly  (although not too bad really in some parts) U.K. mainly Eastern Europe, and Scandinavia. Coldest place was Poland – snowed on us, then rained (of the icy variety) and blew on us. We used planes, trains, buses and cars to get around and lived to tell the tale although the car part of the trip included Milan, where Robert’s driving was as aggressive as the native Italians so my grey hair is now snowy white under the dye and I have earned an honours degree in flinching!

I am pleased to see from the minutes that new members Vicki Bell, Patricia Sherman and Linda Boylan have all been inducted as new members – a belated welcome ladies.

No other news from me on the membership front so I look forward to seeing you all at the December dinner.

Regards,

Rosalind Pestell

Thought for the month
Most of the important things in the world have been accomplished by people who have kept on trying when there seemed to be no hope at all. 
Dale Carnegie

Member’s profile of 

Lorraine Hunter
I grew up in:  Brisbane







Date (written) 10.5.06

And I lived with:  My parents and two sisters. At 22 years I went overseas for 2 years living in South Africa and London and doing things I’m not going to tell my children about!

My biggest move (home –wise) to date was when:  we moved to Victoria for 8 years. 

We have now been in Brisbane for 23 years.

People/pets & possessions dearest to me now are:  Old friends are best friends and I like keeping in touch with everyone throughout the year. Our pets are the natural wildlife, birds, koalas, possums, that visit us daily.

My business or profession is/was:   Manager of a business publication…..

My current work or main occupation(s) is/are:  And now I am happily working from home, which gives me flexibility and time to catch up with friends and family.

My other interests &/ or skills  &/ or indulgences include:  Our two children, one living in the UK which gives me an excuse to travel. I am a part time freelance journalist, write fiction and poetry, email friends overseas, do voluntary work in the aged and disabled sector and always find time for coffee with friends.

I also want to tell you that:

“What you give comes back”!

My Zonta Information
Month & year joined Zonta:   October 2005
I joined Zonta because:   I had heard about the work Zonta does over the years.
I remain in Zonta because:   I am proud to be a Zontian and contribute in my small way
Positions held in Zonta :   Minutes Secretary and Chair of Fundraising committee
Positions I’d be willing to try in Zonta, sometime:   Anything, depends on my ability and time 












All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessairly the views of Zonta or the Editor.

